Faculty Council

September 9, 2004

Members Present: Larry Booth, James Braun, Stephen Burnett, Mary Hudachek-Buswell, Debra J. Cody, Tom Eddins, Sharon Hoffman, Ron Jackson, Cathy Jeffrey, David Ludley, Gary May, George Nakos, Sue E. Odom, P.J. O’Hare, Sherry Richardson, and Joe Tractenberg.
Non-members Present: Lari Arjomand, Cathie Aust, Debye Baird, Harun Biswas, Peter Fitzpatrick, Bob Fox, Annita Hunt, James Mackin, Ernest Miller, Dan Newcombe, Judy Plawecki, Kim Robinson, Art Rosser, and Sabrina Williams.
Meeting called to order at noon

Approval of Minutes

The minutes from April 22, 2004 were approved.

Reports

            CAPC

· Bob Fox was elected chair.

· Two BAS Proposals-POST and Instructional Technology will be discussed at the next meeting.

  Provost

· The SACS response was mailed Friday, September 10, 2004.
· The Provost thanked the SACS Chairs, Deans and everyone who participated on a SACS Committee.

· The last part of the SACS process is the final response regarding reaccredidation, which will go out in December. 

· The President is appointing an Enrollment Committee. The first meeting is on September 27, 2004.

· The Provost thanked the Faculty Council Subcommittee for work on the Faculty Handbook.

· The Health and Fitness Management proposal is on the agenda for the next BOR meeting. 

· The first graduate offering committee was formed. The Provost encouraged faculty to attend the presentations on the graduate offerings at the faculty orientations.

 President
· The President sent apologies that he could not attend the meeting.

SGA

· Gerald Heavens, SGA President, will attend the first meeting of the month to give a report.
Old Business

· Barnett resigned from the By-Laws subcommittee. Eichelberger reported that the first draft of revisions is complete. The draft of recommendations will be complete by October 1st to submit for presentation. 
New Business

· Fitzpatrick asked for feedback from nominees and the committee to revamp the process used to select Smith Faculty Award winners. Braun suggested a representative from each school with recommendations from the Deans. Tractenberg suggested student input and ideas on how to get the input from students.

· O’Hare answered questions in place of Holmes regarding parking issues. O’Hare asked for suggestions from faculty and staff on identifying problems with suggestions on how to resolve. Some suggestions included additional signage, a gate with card access and parking decks. Hudachek-Buswell moved that the council ask the President to consider faculty/staff parking near Spivey Hall.

· Hudachek-Buswell expressed concern regarding light fixtures that are not working in front of the University Center and Spivey parking lot. O’Hare stated that the outages would be fixed next day and encouraged faculty and staff to report outages as soon as possible. O’Hare also stated that a wireless panic phone will be installed in front of the University Center

· Baird and Newcombe were present to answer several computer related questions. Some issues discussed included adding CD burners to computers, expanding server space and improving HUB customer service.

Announcements 


Reverend Jesse Jackson was on Campus from 8-9 a.m. Friday, September 10, 2004

Meeting adjourned at approximately 1:00 p.m.

